
 

 
 

 

March 3, 2022 

 

TO:   State Association of County Retirement Systems 

FROM:       Edelstein Gilbert Robson & Smith, LLC 

RE:  Legislative Update – March 2022 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

General Update 

The Legislature passed a critical deadline on the legislative calendar on February 18 - 
the bill introduction deadline. Over 2,000 bills were introduced since the Legislature 
reconvened in January. Many of these bills were introduced as “spot” or “intent” bills 
that do not have any substantive language and will need to be amended further before 
being heard in committee.  

Legislative rules require that all bills be in print for 30 days before being heard in policy 
committee. However, the Senate waived this rule for all Senate bills introduced this 
year, so we could start to see policy committee hearings in March.  

In the meantime, budget subcommittees are beginning to meet and review the 
Governor’s proposed 2022-23 January budget and legislative proposals.  

SACRS Sponsored Bills 

As discussed in previous reports, the various policy proposals to amend the CERL that 
were approved by the SACRS membership were amended into the two bills below. 

AB 1824 (Committee on Public Employment and Retirement) – Committee 
Cleanup Bill. This bill was introduced on February 7 and was referred to policy 
committee but has not yet been set for hearing.  

AB 1971 (Cooper) – CERL Policy Bill. This bill was introduced on February 10, and 
like AB 1824, has been referred to policy committee but has not yet been set for a 
hearing. 

We will continue to keep SACRS updated as these two bills move through the 
legislative process.  

Other Bills of Interest 

Compensation Earnable Bills – Last session, two bills were introduced relating to 
compensation earnable - AB 498 (Quirk-Silva) and AB 826 (Irwin). As reported in 
previous updates, AB 826 was gutted and amended in June of 2021with the CERL 
provisions currently contained in the bill. The bill was placed on the Senate Inactive File 



 

 

in September, where it remains. AB 498 (Quirk Silva) was similarly amended at the end 
of session last year in September. We have reached out to these offices to inquire 
about whether these bills will be further amended or brought up for votes later this year. 
Neither office had any updates at this time. We will periodically check back for further 
updates. 

AB 1944 (Lee) – Public Meetings. This bill would eliminate the requirement to post 
each board member address on public agendas for remote meetings. For public 
meetings that elect to use teleconferencing, the legislative body would be required to 
provide a video stream accessible to members of the public and an option for members 
of the public to address the legislative body remotely during public comment through a 
video or call-in option.  

AB 2449 (Rubio) – Public Meetings. This bill would allow a local agency to use 
teleconferencing for a public meeting if at least a quorum of members of the legislative 
body participate in person from a single location that is identified on the agenda and is 
open to the public within the local agency’s jurisdiction, among other requirements.  

 


